
City of Canby Bike and Pedestrian Citizen Advisory Committee 

Minutes 

February 13th, 2024  

 

Attending: Mike Hemelstrand, Cliff Ash, Britt Ash, Bruce Parker 

Staff: Emma Porricolo, Councilor Dan Stearns, Jerry Nelzen 

Call to order: 6:32 PM 

Approve minutes: Minutes for the January 9th, 2024 meeting were approved as written 

New Business 

Jerry reports: 

• Capital Improvement Plan (CIP) adopted by City Council (on City website), and Parks 
advisory committee plans to update it for parks 

• Plans for 2024: Auburn Farms park to be built 
• Lighting and turfing at Maple St Park; fitness court at Legacy Park 
• S Ivy (99E-11th) to get turn lanes and bikes lanes over 2 years 
• Walnut St. connection by Columbia Distributing may start construction this summer. Dog 

park being considered there. 
• Downtown alleys to be improved starting this summer 
• Dan asked about possibility of getting a bike path down Holly to Molalla Park. Bruce 

states it’s a county rd, and the path could happen when the area is developed. 
• Bruce gave update on county projects: widening on SE 122nd, Milwaukie Monroe 

project, bike lane improvements of the Sunnybrook I-205 onramp area  

Old Business 

• Logging Road: Bruce repeats concerns over condition of deteriorating pavement. Jerry 
has been working with engineers to plan repaving of trip-hazards and damage caused 
by roots 

• Jerry states the Logging Rd could perhaps be included when Pavement Condition Index 
Ratings are done for roads, he’ll research this. 

• Discussion about whether Logging Rd could be re-categorized to a street/road, so it 
could be funded and maintained along with the roads, rather than under Parks. Dan will 
bring this up to council, may ask if this could even be considered, from a legal 
standpoint. 

• Bruce gave history of Traverso section. 



• Emma reports that she’s working on getting records of the history of all pedestrian/bike 
incidents in the Canby area over a period of time. 

Outreach 

• Britt posted notice for committee member opening on the Logging Road Facebook page, 
and the Carbs page 

• Dan spoke with the new director of Bridging Cultures, who will see if anyone from the 
Spanish speaking community may be willing to volunteer for the position. This would 
provide better representation. 

Next Meeting: Tuesday March 12th, 2024 6:30pm  (Mike to take minutes) 
 
Meeting adjourned: 7:43 
 
 
Minutes were approved on March 12, 2024 


